
 THE CITY OF VAUGHAN 

 

 BY-LAW 

 
 BY-LAW NUMBER 058-2019 

 
A By law to amend City of Vaughan By-law Number 005-2018 to authorize the Director, By-law and 
Compliance, Licensing and Permit Services to appoint Municipal Law Enforcement Officers, 
Screening Officers, and Hearing Officers. 
 
WHEREAS Section 23.1 of the Municipal Act, as amended, provides for a municipal council to delegate 

functions of an administrative nature. 

WHEREAS the Council of the Corporation of the City of Vaughan has deemed that the delegation of certain 

administrative powers would contribute to the efficient management of the City; 

WHEREAS City Council fully delegate the appointment of Law Enforcement Officers and Screening and 

Hearing Officers; 

AND WHEREAS City Council authorize staff to undertake any actions necessary to give effect to the 

approved City of Vaughan strategic plan, including amendments to any City by-laws; 

NOW THEREFORE the Council of The Corporation of the City of Vaughan ENACTS AS FOLLOWS: 

1. THAT Section 4(b) of By-law 005-2018 be deleted and replaced with the following:  

“That on behalf of the City of Vaughan, the authority to appoint persons as municipal law 

enforcement officers, including property standards officers, be delegated to the Director of By-law 

& Compliance, Licensing & Permit Services.” 

2. THAT Section 4(d) of By-law 005-2018 be added as follows: 

“That on behalf of the City of Vaughan, the authority to appoint persons as Screening and Hearings 

Officer to be delegated to the Director of By-law & Compliance, Licensing & Permit Services or 

designate.” 

  



Enacted by City of Vaughan Council this 1st day of May, 2019. 
 

 
 
 
 
  

Hon. Maurizio Bevilacqua, Mayor 
 
 
 
 
  

Todd Coles, City Clerk 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Authorized by Item No. 6 of Report No. 6 
of the Committee of the Whole 
Adopted by Vaughan City Council on 
February 21, 2018. 
 
Authorized by Item No. 14 of Report No.11 
of the Committee of the Whole. 
Adopted by Vaughan City Council on 
March 19, 2019. 


